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October 20, 2024 

FROM OUR PASTOR 

Are Willing 
to Face 
the Truth

Are You 
Willing 
to PRAY

Good Morning Dear Friends, 
As you see by now, Sheri and I are not here this morning. A couple 
of months ago we were given a leaf-looking vacation in Asheville, 
North Carolina, but you understand what happened there. Oh well, 
maybe next year we will be able to see the leaves turn.  So, we are 
taking a little closer trip to the other side of the state for a couple of 
days. Bro. Mike Peluyera will be preaching this morning. He will be 
continuing our series, and will be preaching, “Are You Willing To 
Pray?”  Then, tonight Bro Ray Gonzales will be preaching, and we 
will be having corndogs. Afterwards, we will be having, “The Great 
Landmark Baptist Church Pumpkin Toss.” It will be held out back. 
We will need 1-adult and 1-child to form each of  the teams. I believe 

this will be a lot of fun, just maybe a 
little messy. I know things are still a 
little crazy with power outages, inter-
net down  and limbs all over the 
place.   Now more than ever we need 
to practice our Christian virtues; be 
kind and patient with others, allow the  
precious Holy Spirit to control you. 
God Bless You, Pastor Steve  
 

LBC 
Great

Pumpkin 
Toss 

10/20/5pm
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FROM OUR YOUTH PASTOR 

The last two weeks have been a roller coaster. Every single one of us has 
probably dealt with power loss, home damage, flooding, vehicle damage, and 
many other possibilities from Hurricane Milton or Helene. As I sit here and 
write this, we have gone six days without power at our house. Our house re-
ceived minor damage from the wind. God truly blessed us during this time in 
many ways. There is one thing that occurred that I enjoyed more than any-
thing. If you lost power, you know how hard it was to fall asleep at night with-
out air conditioning. Most nights, I was up late until it was cool enough to fall 
asleep. One night, I went out after 10:30 pm to find gas for the generator so 
that I would not have to wait in the long lines. In turn, I woke up later than 
normal because of it. Most of the time, one of the boys would wake us up 
first. After I got up, I would help whichever boy woke us up, and then we 
would make coffee. Afterward, I would tell the boys that I had to sit down and 
read my Bible. On two occasions, Eli was the one who was awake. As I sat 
down, Eli came and sat down near me. He asked if I could read aloud so that 
he could follow along. I said YES! As I started reading, he stopped me and 
asked if he could read too. Of course, I allowed him. There was so much 
pride that welled up inside of me as I listened to him read the Word of God. 
In all the chaos that could have taken place in our lives during the storms, 
God is always at work. Eli’s interest in reading the Bible grew! As Christians, 
we need to make sure that we are focused on the spiritual things and not 
earthly things. In every storm or crisis in our lives, God is doing something. 
We just need to be looking for it. I could have focused on the loss of power in 
our home and pushed aside my personal devotion time with God, but if I had 
done that, I would not have had those moments with Eli. So, I ask you, “What 
did God do in your life during this storm?”  

Praise the Lord for keeping us all safe through the storm! Since we 

missed last week’s Mighty Marks, tonight we’ll talk about the veil, and 

the importance of God’s holiness. The verse is I Peter 1:15-16. The 

Glimmers can just say verse 16. The pumpkin carving contest is next 

week, 10/27, and our last store night is the week after, 11/3. We will 

have double dollar night that night so you can earn as much as you 

can to spend in the store. See you tonight! 

COFFEE CUP CLASSES 

“We all face burdens and trials in the path laid before us. Often, relief 

comes from a kind word, a listening ear, and helpful encouragement 

from a caring and godly friend. Coffee Cup Counseling will equip you 

to be the friend who comes alongside those who are hurting.  

One of the classes you might choose to attend is Coffee Cup Counsel-

ing. This six-week, Bible elective, Sunday School class will provide you 

with the TOOLS and SKILLS necessary to help people who are hurting. 

Brother Mike Frazier is a Board-Certified Master Mental Health Coach 

and is teaching the class. The dates for this unique opportunity will be 

announced within the next few weeks. 

NURSERY—provided for all services 

 

MIGHTY MARKS—Sun nights—3 y/o— 6th grade 

 

SEEKERS—Sun nights—for teens 

 

FOOD BANK—Tues. mornings 8:30 

 

YOUNG  AT HEART—Ministry for 55+ adults 

 

WOVEN MARRIAGE—couples in their 20-40s 

 

LADIES FELLOWSHIP—every 3rd Thursday 

 

HILLSBOROUGH BAPTIST SCHOOL—daycare- 
12th grade 

 

PATTI PIERCE PRAYER PARTNER—send prayer 
requests to landmarkgal08@gmail.com 

 

El CONSUELA RESORCE MINISTRY: 
Helping with  matters such as: Veteran and Depend-
ent benefits, Home Health and Hospice Care, Social 
Security Benefits, and Bereavement Support. Please 
see Christi Rosello.  

TONIGHT— Corn Dogs 

WEDNESDAY NIGHT DINNER 
Shepherd ’s Pie 

LBC PRAYER BREAKFAST  
November 2nd 

YOUNG @ HEART 
10/24—La Teresita 

VISIT THE TRACT RACK  

 

WORSHIP SERVICES 

SUNDAY SCHOOL/ WORSHIP  
9:30 AM/ 10:30AM / 5 PM  

WEDNESDAY NIGHT  
7 PM 


